PZS-2002-12 requested by Naomi Landry, Francis X. Landry and Riverbend, LLC for preliminary plat approval of Riverbend Estates, being a resubdivision of the George B. Lambert, Jr. (Frances and Naomi Landry) Tract and a portion of the property of Billy F. Carvin into Riverbend Estates Lots 1-110, Parcels X and Y and the dedication of Riverbend Estates Drive in Section 43, T12S R9E and Section 38, T13S R9E, St. Charles Parish.  Zoning District R-1A.  Council District 5.

Warren Treme, 650 Richard Street, New Orleans.  Mr. Treme stated that the Commission has already approved this preliminary plat.  The subdivision will have subsurface drainage and he stated that he would ask the Council for waivers for cut through streets.

Mr. Wilson asked if the road at the end would go to the end of the property.

Mr. Treme stated yes.

Mr. Wilson asked if he would have a problem with that for a school bus turn.

Mr. Treme stated that it would not be a problem.

Mr. Kelly asked if it would turn into Bar None

Mr. Treme stated yes.

Speaking in favor

Francis Landry, 11116 River Road, St. Rose, have lived there for 30 years and will continue to live on the property with the building of a subdivision.  Mr. Landry stated that the buildings on the property have been demolished, the subdivision t will enhance the area.

Ms. Landry stated that she has been working on the property for a couple of years, it upgrades the community, there will be more drainage and culverts installed.

Charles Gordon, 12 Pony Lane, St. Rose, not opposed, but he wants to know if there will be jack and bore installed.  If feels the subdivision will be good for the area.

Bruce Ehrman, 21 Holster Lane, St. Rose.  Mr. Ehrman stated that Mr. Landry and Mr. Treme has proven to the Commission that they are going to do the right thing.  The drainage is not an issue tonight, but it will probably be down the road.

Mr. Treme stated for the record that he will not cut through on Pony Lane

Speaking in opposition:
None

Public hearing was closed.

Mr. Romano stated that the department couldn’t recommend approval without the waivers. 

Mr. Wilson stated that this was approved before, and the developer has updated it to meet the new requirements.  The drainage will be discussed at construction approval.  

Motion by Mr. Wilson, that the vote tonight recommends a tie in at the rear of the subdivision to address the school board’s request for the bus. To recommend to the Council, a waiver from a  1500 ft. block length to 3800 ft..  Mr. Wilson stated that he’s casting his vote knowing that there is not a tie in to Pony Lane.  Second by Mr. Hull

Ms. Charles stated that she’s happy to see that Mr. Ehrman and the residents are in agreement with what Mr. Landry proposed.

YEAS: 
Wilson, Hull, Charles, Derveloy, Babineaux

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Thomas, Richoux

Motion to include recommendation to be forwarded to Council, and the block lengths by Mr. Wilson, second by Mr. Hull.

YEAS:

Wilson, Hull, Charles, Derveloy, Babineaux

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Thomas, Richoux

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

Wilson, Hull, Charles, Derveloy, Babineaux

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Thomas, Richoux

